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Finance Committee Report

March 27, 2017

The Finance Committee met on Tuesday, February 21 and Tuesday, March 21, 2017 at 2 pm.  Members of the committee consist of Mr. Joe Cummings and Dr. Kathy Granger (Committee Chair), both of whom were present at both meetings.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, President & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member and Mr. Miguel Aguilar, Executive Assistant to the CEO, serves as secretary; both were present at the February meeting, Mr. Aguilar was not present at the March meeting.
Mr. Lewis provided highlights from the Staff Report (the entire Staff Report can be found online, in our February and March Finance Committee Meeting Packets):

Annual Services Report

We were selected by the U.S. Census Bureau to participate in the 2016 Annual Services Report. The data is used to compile the official statistics used to measure economic performance in the United States and provides national policymakers and business leaders with measures of important economic sectors. Our information will be used in the nonprofit sector. Information they have requested in on operating expenses, payroll, benefit costs, retirement plans, rent and leases, and technology expenses.

CalSTRS Survey

CalSTRS is conducting a survey to better understand California charter schools and their potential impact on CalSTRS’ plan design. Data from the survey will be used in a report presented to the Teachers’ Retirement Board in June. The report will be made available at CalSTRS.com/teachers-retirement-board at that time.
2016-17 Funding Update

We have submitted our SB740 Funding Determinations, along with necessary backup, to the Charter Schools Division of the California Department of Education.  Our hope is they will provide a positive recommendation to the Advisory Commission on Charter Schools (ACCS) for action at their April 5 meeting.  The next regular meeting of the ACCS is in June.
Individual Giving

We have added a section to our website to accept donations as part of an Annual Fund.  To date we have received one (1) monthly recurring gift for $100/month.  Dollars raised through the Annual Fund will benefit every scholar and provide critical operating funds to help bridge the gap between what the state provides and what it really costs to deliver the outstanding education we strive to provide.

Mr. Lewis and Mr. Scott Warner, School Business Manager from CSMC, walked the committee through the second interim reports.  It was It was noted these were submitted on March 13 to our authorizers and we have fielded a few follow-up questions on revenue. The reports reflect information through January 31, and we are tracking to expense projections.
Mr. Lewis and Mr. Warner walked the committee through the Balance Sheet and Year to Date Actual to Budget Detail from January and February.

The February meeting adjourned at 2:22 pm, and the March meeting adjourned at 2:20 pm.  The next Finance Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 18th starting at 2 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Dr. Kathy Granger

Board Treasurer & 

Finance Committee Chair
